Inside this issue:	
Church Services	1
CAH Lab Draw	1
Movie Night	1
Blood Pressure Screen- ing	2
54th Street Trip	2
Flu Shot Clinic	2
Adjustment to Rates	2

# Management Staff:

- Margaret (Peg) Barkley, CEO
- Shannon Dixon, Manager
- Kelsey DeFevers, Assistant Manager
- Linda Grider, Kitchen Manager

## Village Happenings

Please join us for our monthly resident meeting that is held the third Tuesday of each month. This month the meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 19th at 9:00 a.m. in the dining room. This is an opportunity to ask questions and give suggestions. We look forward to seeing you there!

Non-denominational church services are held every Saturday morning at 10:00 a.m. in the dining room. Catholic Mass will be held on the first Monday of each month. For September, Mass will be on Monday, September 4th at 11:00 a.m. in the front community area. There will also be a non-denominational bible study group that will meet in the dining room every Thursday in September at 6:15 p.m.

#### Carlinville Area Hospital to Draw Labs

Carlinville Area Hospital will be at The Village every Thursday in September to draw for lab work. The technician will come to your apartment first thing in the morning, before breakfast, to draw your lab work. If you need to be seen, please see Shannon in advance. We hope that everyone is benefitting from this service.

#### Movie Night September 8th and 20th

The Village will be having our "movie nights" in the front community area on September 8th and 20th at 6:00 p.m. Please join us for a movie, popcorn, and soda. If you have any suggestions on a movie for these nights, please see Kelsey in advance. The movie for both of these nights will be announced at a later date.

Page 2 Village Neighbors

### **JUST TALK**

#### **Blood Pressure Screening September 11th**

Celtic Healthcare will be at The Village on September 11th at 2:00 p.m. for their monthly blood pressure screening. All residents are invited to join us in the dining room to get your blood pressure checked and recorded for you.

#### **Trip to 54th Street September 13th**

The Village will be taking a trip to 54th Street Grill in Edwardsville for lunch on Wednesday, September 13th. We were saddened to cancel this trip this summer due to weather, but are excited to offer it again! We will be leaving the front lobby at 10:00 a.m. and going out for lunch! If you would like to join us, please sign up at the front desk no later than Monday, September 11th. We hope that you can join us!

#### Flu Shot Clinic September 29th

Cold and flu season is upon us! Michelle's Pharmacy will be at The Village on Friday, September 29th at 2:00 p.m. for those that would like to get your flu vaccine this year! We will be meeting in the dining room. If you will be receiving your flu vaccine from your doctor, please let Shannon or Kelsey know. If you would like to receive it at The Village, please sign up at the front desk.

#### **Adjustments to Rates**

The Village at Morse Farm board of directors have met, and have decided that the rent amounts will be increased by 3% starting on JANUARY 1ST, 2018. The following is the new amounts to reflect the increase. Again, this will not happen until January 1st, 2018.

-Studio Apartment: \$1,957.00

-One Bedroom: \$2,070.00

-Two Bedroom, One Bathroom: \$2,951.00

-Two Bedroom Deluxe: \$3,281.00

If you have any questions regarding this rate increase, please see Shannon or Kelsey.

# The Village at Morse Farm "Where neighbors become friends g friends become family"

